MMTA Executive Board Meeting
Friday, November 4, 2016  - 6:00 p.m.

Meeting called to order at 6:20 p.m.

I. Approval of Minutes
A. Chris Vitt changed the Commerce Bank and Edward Jones accounts into her name.
B. Pianos were tuned before state competition.  Any tuned during competition will be paid for my MMTA.
· Motion to approve minutes by Erica Manzo, second by Jason Hausback.

II. Treasurer’s Report 
A. Edward Jones savings was low due to moving funds for state.
B. The financials this year was comparable to last year.
· Motion to approve Treasurers report by Peter Miyamoto, second by Emily Trapp.

III. Officer Reports
A. President – Meredith Taylor
i. Robert Carney agreed to be President-Elect.
ii. The new online registration is almost done.  
1. It has features that will make it easier to register, and is ready to be tested.  
2. It must be fully evaluated one month after it is done per contract.
3. There are $1000 in transaction fees to offer online payments.  ($500 each for district and state)  2.9% of the amount plus $0.30 per transaction.   To offset these fees we could raise the cost $1 per entry, which can be entered manually in the program.
· Motion by Robert Carney to increase the district and State student fee $1 while keeping the teacher fee the same, and begin accepting online payments for auditions.  Erica Manzo seconded, and the motion passed.

B. President-Elect  - Peter Miyamoto
i. Mr. Miyamoto will be attending the MTNA Conference in Baltimore in March.
ii. Several locations for MMTA have been approached.
1. Diane Petrella at UMKC wanted $5500 and paid parking to use their facilities
2. UCM has been approached through Mia Hynes.  She met with the faculty committee.  They are open if they can find a way that students won’t miss any classes.
3. The question regarding St. Louis’ earlier deadline and surcharge fee was raised.  It was discussed that moving district competition to a location closer to where more students will play might increase participants in turn covering higher expenses.
a. The discussion will be kept open for dual competition and district auditions.
b. [bookmark: _GoBack]The number of students in District #3 will help determine the outcome.  Mr. Miyamoto will wait to see what happens with Mia at UCM first.

C. Immediate Past President – Cathy Benton
No report

D. V.P. Auditions – Jason Hausback
i. There were 590 entrants this year.
ii. Pre-Collegiate strings were up from 13 to 24 this year.
iii. Both Collegiate MMTA and MTNA were up and needed an extra judge this year.
iv. Voice was down slightly this year.  NATS Conference could have affected participation.
v. Other numbers were pretty much the same.

E. V.P. Local Associations and Collegiate Chapters – Sharon Parker
i. Collegiate Luncheon at the Conference included 19 students.
1. Greg Morris spoke at the luncheon on finding other things in life to balance your musical life.
ii. Local Associations
1. Rolla should have used their grant award for a workshop in mid-October.
2. $200 was awarded for students to go to Nationals.
3. Collegiate chapters can apply for Baltimore.  Mr. Miyamoto wanted to be sure that the application process is clear on the website..

F. V. P. Publications and Public Relations – Susan Quigley-Duggan
i. No Report

IV. Additional Reports
A. Local Associations
i. A concern was raised regarding a drop in the number of local members.
1. We don’t seem to be reaching a hidden community of teachers.  
2. Cost is too high for some.
3. The idea of being more present in the community instead of programming for the community was raised. 
4. A teacher gala was done instead of open house.  The students enjoyed it, and theme was “Pieces students butcher most.”
5. The idea of an open forum at meetings was offered.  Instead of the meeting being a place for complaints, it would rather be a time for each teacher to do a presentation focused on what teachers need. 
ii. Meredith Taylor was awarded a plaque for recognition of here leadership.

B. Advertising Manager – Elaina Piccoli
i. Absent
C. Foundation Fund Chair  - Jan Houser
i. Ms. Houser requested adding the Foundation reports to the Notes Magazine.  We are very low in foundation giving.
1. Adding a donate button to the website was discussed and agreed upon.
2. Selling raffle tickets is great, but many teachers do not bring cash or checks for the tickets.  New ideas needed.
3. Ms. Houser also requested that as we consider Foundation Fellow nominations in the future, Robert Weirich’s name has been brought up in the past.  She thinks it might be wise to consider naming a fellow every other year due to the high cost.

D. Composition/Commissioned Composer Chair – Mara Gibson
i. No report
ii. There doesn’t seem to be a call for compositions.  
iii. It is a great program, but needs organization
iv. Mara, Peter and Meredith agreed to look at the system and see how it gets publicized. 

· Peter Miyamoto motioned to open a committee to work on the Commissioned Composer program.  Seconded by Robert Carney.

Executive Secretary – Erica Manzo
The next issue of the online newsletter is December 15.  

V. Old and New Business
A. Collegiate Poster Presentations
i. Meredith, Robert, Jason and Chris agreed to be on the committee.  

· Robert Carney moves to form a committee to investigate the possibility of collegiate poster presentations on Saturday of the State 2017 banquet. Seconded by Jason Hausback.

B. Website
i. Peter would like to form a committee regarding the reorganization of the website. 
ii. Using wordpress there are 2 options.
1. Costly option would be to have someone develop the online registration
2. Less expensive would be to hire a developer and purchase a theme for $150.   
3. Shoko, Peter and Robert agreed to be on the committee.

C. Meetings
i. Finding a way to meet with reliability has been an issue.
1. Conference call was suggested.
2. Most wanted to meet in person.
3. February is the next meeting, but weather could pose a threat.
4. It was recommended that Peter look into face-to-face meeting options.

D. Constitution and bylaws
i. Wording in the bylaws need updating.  We were provided the bylaws with proposed changes in green.
1. The whole organization must approve 30 days in advance.  2/3 vote of entire membership is needed.
2. Several ways to get votes were discussed.  
a. Local association presidents could gather votes and submit.
b. An online voting system could be created.  The login would verify identity.  Survey Monkey could be used.
c. It was proposed that they bylaws are looked at before the February meeting to see if there are additional changes that need to be made.

E. Reaching out to new members
i. Erica doesn’t get new members until a month after they pay.  People join throughout the year.
ii. New members receive an email with login and passwords.  A more formal welcome is needed.
iii. A suggestion was made to send a list of new members to the presidents on a weekly basis.  
iv. Student involvement could be increased with an added e-mail feature.  Information can be sent to the student or a form created for teachers to send.  If students know what they get for the dues, it might ease the price increase.

The next meeting invitation will come from Peter Miyamoto.

Meeting adjourned at 9:51 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Jennifer McAtee
Secretary: MMTA
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